Federal Communications Commission
Washington, D.C. 20554

International Bureau
E-mail: David.Krech@fce.gov
Adrienne.McNeil@fce.gov
(202) 418-7443
(202) 418-2824 (fax)
May 29, 2015
Ref: EB 2015-15

Douglas May (202) 647-5835 Christopher Hemmerlein (202) 482-1885
Shawn B. Cooley (202) 282-8489 Jonathan McHale (202) 395-5656
Edward T. Hand (202) 514-2464 Richard Sofield (202) 233-0702
Robert Gorman (301) 225-6116 Payton Theme (202) 456-6120

Re: Section 214 Applications

Comments Due: June 17,2015

Dear Sir or Madam:

Please review the following applications and advise us whether you have any national
security, law enforcement, foreign policy or trade concerns by Noon June 17, 2015, because we
are prepared to take action on these applications. Electronic filed (e-file) applications are able
to be viewed by accessing www.fcc.gov/ibfs and searching by the file number.

ITC-214-20150521-00132 (e-file)

Imecom Group, Inc.’s application for authority to provide Facilities-Based and Resale
Services between the United States and permissible international points. Applicant is
100% owned by a Spanish company which is in turn 99% owned by a French publicly
traded company.

ITC-214-20150518-00124 (e-file)

USA VoIP LLC’s application for authority to provide Facilities-Based and Resale
Services between the United States and permissible international points. Applicant is
100% owned by a citizen of Spain.

ITC-T/C-20150521-00129 (e-file)

Selectel, Inc. requests consent to the transfer of control of section 214 authorization, ITC-
214-20090326-00133, from Matthew S. O’Flaherty, Teri L. O’Flaherty, and Stacy
Hergenrader. to Compass Atlantic Inc. Compass Atlantic Inc. is a wholly-owned
subsidiary of Compass Capital Inc. which is organized under the law of Canada and 70%
owned by a citizen of Canada.

Please note, this is the refiling of application file number ITC-T/C-20141212-00331
which was sent to you January 23, 2015 (Ref: EB 2015-02) and was withdrawn by the
Applicant March 13, 2015. This application is related to the domestic application
currently pending review (WC DK 15-8; Ref: EB 2015-03, January 29, 2015).



The above listed applications will be placed on Accepted for Filing Public Notice
to be released on June 5, 2015, and will be eligible for auto-grant on June 19, 2015.

If we do not hear from you by Noon June 17, 2015, we will assume that you do
not have any concerns with the above listed applications and the applications will be
auto-granted on June 19, 2015 per the Commission’s rules, 47 C.F.R. § 63.12.

Sincerely

David Krech, Associate Chief, Policy Division



